
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Circular No.84/2022-23                                      Date: 15 Nov, 2022 
 
Dear Parent, 
 
 
Van No. UP16T9286, Drivers Name Mr. Pandu Mandal has been found to be indulging in Rash Driving. 
 
On 14 Nov, 22, it was noted that this ECO Maruti Van carries 16 students against a seating capacity of 06-08 
students. 
 
It has been brought to my notice that this van ferries children from Sector-19. 
 
On 14 Nov, 22, 03 students of Primary School from Class 2 F, 5 B and 5 D fell down from the moving van. 
 
Parents of the above children, inspite of knowing about the incident have not taken any action against the 
van driver. 
 
Please be informed that the school does not recommend such van drivers, who are rash drivers and do not 
keep the van doors locked, while the van is being driven. 
 
The key of this van has been confiscated by the school and will not be returned unless all parents whose 
children are using the above van become guarantors of Pandu Mandal. 
 
 
 
 
           Asha Prabhakar 
          (Principal) 
         
 
 
Copy to  
 HM (Sr.)/ HM (Pr.) / VPL 
Broadcast Group (I-XII) 
State Transport Authority 
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